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Statement by H.E. Sabine Böhlke-Möller, Ambassador/Permanent Representative during the Interactive Debates on the Universal Periodic Review of Kenya, 22 January 2015, 09h00 – 12h30

Thank you Mr. President,
Namibia welcomes the delegation of Kenya to the 21st Session of the UPR and commends Kenya on the formulation of policies, which aims to enhance the enjoyment of rights for the people of Kenya and make the Bill of Rights a reality for the people since 2010.  Namibia further commends Kenya on adopting affirmative action measures with the view to safeguard women empowerment. 
In light of this, Namibia recommends the following:  
1. That Kenya considers introducing a de jure moratorium on the death penalty with the ultimate goal of abolishing it. 

2. That Kenya takes the necessary measures to eliminate the vulnerability of girls and women to sexual exploitation.
3. That Kenya takes the requisite measures to safeguard the independence of the judiciary, thereby strengthening this branch of government.
4. That the Government of Kenya duly considers the recommendations contained in the report of the Truth, Justice and Reconciliation Commission. 
We wish Kenya all the best during their review. 
I thank you Mr. President   
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